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24 May 2019 

 

Mr. A. G. Pullan 

2 The Beanlands 

Wanborough 

Swindon 

SN4 0EJ 

 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

The bell installation at St Andrew’s, Wanborough was inspected on 23rd May 2019 and I am 

pleased to say that it has now been completed according to John Taylor & Co.’s order 

number SEA/sap/327/5 Specification 1.0, 1.1, 1.3, 1.4 & 1.5 dated 24.01.2017 and 

amendment dated 14.07.2017. 

 

In brief, the work consisted of replacing the old timber headstocks of the fourth and sixth 

bells with cast iron canon retaining headstocks, refurbishment of all eight clappers, to strip 

and repaint the bell frame and all steel fittings. 

 

The old timber headstocks are placed on view by the pulpit as part of the retention of the 

churches history. 

 

Regards 

 

 
 

Malcolm D. Barnes 

Bells Adviser 

The Gloucester and Bristol Diocesan Association of Church Bell Ringers. 


